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RECREATIONAL VEHICLE SAFETY RECALL NOTICE 
 
Original Notice Date:  December 27, 2007 
US Safety Recall: 07V-585   
Canada Recall:  07-383 
Service Advisory:  07-096 
 
Models Included: Challenger 32SAT Fifth Wheel 
 Everest 320T Fifth Wheel 
 
Serial Numbers:  2007 Everest 4YDF320207E771020 - 4YDF320227E771729 
 2008 Everest 4YDF320248E770034 - 4YDF320288E770473 
 2007 Challenger 4YDF32S297E750776 - 4YDF32S227E751543 
 2008 Challenger 4YDF32S278E750020 - 4YDF32S238E750550  
 
 Keystone RV Company has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain model year 2007 and 
2008 Everest fifth-wheels and 2007 and 2008 Challenger fifth-wheel recreational vehicles.  As a result, Keystone RV is 
conducting a safety recall.  We apologize for any inconvenience this action may cause you; however your safety and 
continued satisfaction are of the utmost importance to us. 

The vehicles subject to this recall campaign may have the slide-room propane line installed too 
close to the tire during vehicle assembly. The propane line may become damaged as a result of 
contact with the tire. A propane leak, in the presence of an ignition source, could result in a fire 
and/or explosion causing property damage and/or personal injury. 

Keystone representatives have been in contact with the staff at your selling dealership regarding 
this situation. The remedy is to replace the propane hose with one of a shorter length and also 
shorten the hose support to move the hose away from the tire.  The service and parts required for 
this corrective action will be provided at no charge to you. 

At your earliest convenience, please make an appointment to have your RV serviced by your 
dealership.  The labor time to perform this correction is approximately one and a half hours.  
Please ask your dealer if you wish to know how much additional time will be needed to schedule 
and process your RV for this repair. 

Your dealer is best equipped to obtain parts and provide service to ensure your RV is corrected as 
promptly as possible.  If your dealer is unable to assist or if you take your RV to your dealer on 
the agreed service date, and the dealer does not remedy the condition within a reasonable amount 
of time, or without charge to you, please contact Keystone Customer Service by calling 
1-866-425-4369. 

If after contacting your dealer and Keystone Customer Service you are still not satisfied we have done our best to remedy this 
situation, you may also submit a written complaint to: Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 
New Jersey Avenue, SE, Washington, DC 20590. You may call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 
(TTY:  1-800-424-9153; or go to http://www.safercar.gov.)  

In Canada, you may also submit a written complaint to: Head of Recalls Road Safety and Motor Vehicle Regulation, 
Transport Canada, 2780 Sheffield Rd., Ottawa, Ontario  K1B 3V9. You may also call at 1-613-993-9851. 

Thank you for your attention and cooperation in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

KEYSTONE RV COMPANY 
 
Rick Deisler 
Sales & Service Manager 

cc:  National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) 
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